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Intellectual Property Roundtable at Global AIDS Forum Considers Innovative Solutions to Expand Availability of HIV/AIDS Medicines

Ann Arbor, 8 January 2003 – Participants at the Global AIDS Forum have begun to develop proposals that are aimed at expanding the availability, access, and affordability of pharmaceutical treatments for HIV/AIDS.  Participants entered into the roundtable discussion aware of the fact that intellectual property concerns have become a major issue after the WTO’s Doha Declaration on the TRIPS agreement and Public Health.  Compromise solutions were sought that would allow the Global Fund to make greater use of its limited resources by seeking lower cost alternatives for those countries least able to afford medicines.

A range of proposals was considered and the roundtable sought to develop a recommendation for the WTO that would help develop consensus on intellectual property concerns as they specifically relate to AIDS drugs.  One proposal was developed by a group of pharmaceutical companies (both western and non) and NGOs which included a plan for:

· Global Fund purchase of the licensing rights for existing treatment medications and production processes for HIV/AIDS, Malaria, and resistant TB

· Global Fund authority to issue subsequent sub-licenses

· Exporting to the developed countries would be prohibited, but would be allowed for non-developed countries (as determined by economic and health indices)

The full text of the proposal is available on the Global AIDS Forum website and should be referred to for full details.

The roundtable considered this initial proposal, and a series of amendments was offered.  An amendment was offered to include portions of a proposal from the Developing Countries.  The amendment appears to suggest that the Global Fund should be allowed to procure medicines (both existing and future) for AIDS, TB, and malaria irrespective of patent rights.  Also, the Global Fund would no longer include consideration of respect for patents in its funding guidelines.

The roundtable will continue to work on these proposals during tomorrow morning’s session.
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Please contact Motoko Fujisawa, Matthew Hackworth, Stuart Heiser, Linda Nguyen, or Gale Raj for additional information.  This press release is part of a simulation. 


